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Meeting Date: 		Saturday 23 September 2017 

Time:			09:30 – 16:00  

Type: 			Face-to-face		 

Location:		UKCP Office, 2 America Square, London N1 9RL   

Version:		Approved

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Present:		Keith	Carlton (KC)			Trustee
			Bob	Cooke (BC)			Trustee
Andy	Cottom (AJC)			Trustee
David	Fitzgerald (DF)			Trustee
Patricia	Hunt (PH)			Trustee	
John	Loughrey (JL)			Trustee 
Jacqui	McCouat (JM)			Trustee 
			Martin 	Pollecoff (MP)			Chair & Trustee
			Neil	Robertson (NR)			Treasurer & Trustee
Emma	Williams (EW)			Trustee - until 12pm
											 
Apologies:		None

In Attendance:		Sarah	Niblock (SN)			Chief Executive
			Suzy	Greaves (SG)			Observer (prior to becoming a Trustee)
			Mary MacCallum-Sullivan (MMS)	Members’ Forum Moderator 
									
Minutes By:		Alex 	Crawford (AC)			Governance Officer


Action Points and Decisions – in Black Bold	


1. Chief Executive Presentation   

1.1. The new Chief Executive, SN, gave a presentation outlining her vision for the organisation, to meet the strategic direction and objectives set by the Board. 

1.2. The Board also discussed some items in Closed Session. 

2. Apologies, Welcomes and Declarations of Interest   

2.1. There were no apologies.

2.2. SG was welcomed to the meeting as this was her first Board meeting prior to becoming a new Trustee on 28 September 2017. 

2.3. The Governance Officer informed the Board that any trustee with a conflict of interest in a matter under discussion should declare the nature of their interest and withdraw from the room unless given a dispensation to speak.

3. Board Minutes (Approved) from 14 July 2017

3.1. Matters Arising  

3.1.1. Re: Point 2.1.10 concerning the International Officer, PH has now been appointed to the post.

3.1.2. Re: Section 3 regarding the Strategy Presentation, SN said that we now need a new Purpose & Vision Statement. 

3.1.3. Re: 9.1.4 regarding relocation costs, JL queried how much of the agreed additional £32k had been spent. NR advised that the approximate figure spent is £30k.

4. Chair’s Report

4.1. MP spoke to his Chair’s Report.

4.2. Trustee Co-option

4.2.1. After discussion the Board voted unanimously to approve the Chair’s proposal to co-opt Nasima Khanom as a Trustee.   

4.2.2. It was clarified by AC that co-opted trustees are vetted in the same way as all other trustees. 

4.2.3. AC also clarified that Nasima’s first meeting will be in January 2018 and that she will need to stand-down from her co-opted position at the next UKCP election in 2018, in accordance with the UKCP Articles of Association.

4.3. College Review

4.3.1. MP reported that AJC, Rory Worthington and Tree Staunton have all agreed to join the College Review Working Group.

4.3.2. AC advised that we are hoping to appoint an external facilitator to help with the College Review.

4.4. Founders Fund

4.4.1. Following the backing of MP’s proposal to create a Founders Fund to accept donations and bequests, work is on-going in creating such a fund. We will be consulting with our auditors and lawyers to ensure any legal, tax or charitable status implications are considered.  

4.5. Conservative Conference Fringe Event

4.5.1. The Board discussed Appendix 1 of the Chair’s report which outlined MP’s proposed pitch at the Conservative Conference fringe event w/c 2 October 2017. Our pitch will focus on therapy for children and adolescents.

4.5.2. The discussion included the following points:

· We will be running the session at the fringe in a panel format.

· MP referred to the paper put together for the UN General Assembly.

· We will be pitching ourselves as innovators.

· The relations between DSM and the insurance companies is an issue.

· AJC suggested the strapline: “Don’t ask what’s wrong with me, ask what’s happened to me”.

· SG commented that the pitch focusses too much on the problems and not enough on solutions and recommendations. 

· We should use simple language, e.g. “We don’t drug our children, we listen to them”.

· “This child needs a good listening to” was also suggested as a good soundbite.

· SG suggested we work with 20 or so schools and do some research.

· We should propose that therapists are ‘to be agents of change and innovation in society”.

· We should avoid any use of jargon as the pitch is aimed at lay people. 

· SG suggested we give free therapy to all MPs so that they can experience it.

· MMS mentioned that a phrase used in Scotland is “Get it right for every Child”. 

· MMS also suggested that Natasha Devon was a good contact to help with the pitch.

· We have more chance of getting media attention by focussing on mental health for children, rather than adults.

4.6. The Board accepted the report.

5. Chief Executive’s (CE) Report

5.1. SN spoke to the CE report. 

5.1.1. Research Faculty Committee (RFC)

5.1.1.1. The Board reviewed the report from the RFC Chair (contained within the CE Report) and gave their appreciation. 

5.1.2. Ethics Committee (EC)

5.1.2.1. The Board reviewed the report from the EC Chair (contained within the CE Report) and gave their appreciation.

5.1.2.2. The EC is undergoing a turnover of committee members at present. 

5.1.3. Membership Committee (MC)

5.1.3.1. The Board reviewed the inaugural report from the MC Chair (contained within the CE Report) and gave their appreciation. 

5.1.3.2. The Board would like some options / solutions from the Membership Committee & Registrar on how to deal with ‘rogue members’, and would like something by the next Board meeting in January 2018.

5.1.4. Communications

5.1.4.1. SN would like the Board to be involved in agreeing UKCP events to ensure they align with UKCP strategy. This will take place at the annual Board Away Day.

5.1.4.2. The Board appreciated the new Digital Analytics Report.  

5.2. The Board accepted the report.

6. Vice Chair’s Report

6.1. PH spoke to her report.

6.2. As the newly appointed International Officer PH will be attending the next 3 European Association of Psychotherapy (EAP) meetings.

6.3. As detailed in her report, the EAP are looking to have their own statement on Conversion Therapy.

6.4. On the 20th anniversary of the death of Diana Spencer, PH wrote to Buckingham Palace to express her support and admiration for how William and Harry had coped with the loss over the last 2 decades. She has since received a personalised reply from the Palace thanking her for her letter. One trustee suggested that the letter could be put on the UKCP website.  
 
6.5. BC is on the Board of the Association of Integrated Psychotherapists, and asked PH how he can get involved in international work. The involvement of other European and International organisations is something that PH will put on the agenda for the next International Committee meeting. 

6.6. The Board accepted the report.

7. Risk Register

7.1. Using the guidance from our auditors, Sayer Vincent, contained in their paper ‘Rethinking Risk – Beyond the Tick Box’ we are in the process of updating and enhancing the existing Risk Register by dividing the risks into 3 key areas: Strategic Risks, Operational Risks and Project Risks. 

7.2. A small group is currently engaged in this work which is on-going, and the final version will come back to the Board in due course.

7.3. The Board gave very positive feedback for the new format. 

7.4. Following discussions, DF would like to be given the top 5 risks, as identified by the staff.

8. Joint Protocol for Decisions by another Professional Body 

8.1. The Board discussed the document which was jointly developed and agreed by the British Association of Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP), the British Psychoanalytic Council (BPC) and the UK Council for Psychotherapy (UKCP).

8.2. The protocol addresses what should happen when someone complains about a psychotherapist or counsellor who is registered with more than one of the three professional bodies. It specifically clarifies what will happen when more than one of the bodies receives virtually the same complaint about an alleged breach of their codes of conduct and rules of practice.

8.3. MP advised that work on the protocol is on-going and highly technical. 

9. Publication of Decisions Policy

9.1. The Board reviewed the revised policy which had been amended because the existing policy has not been updated to reflect the current Complaints and Conduct Process 2015 (CCP15). 

9.2. There are also sections of the existing policy that could be clearer, which has resulted in lengthy legal issues during recent CCP cases. UKCP are also required to update the policy following recommendations from the Professional Standard Authority (PSA) in 2016. 

9.3. The Board unanimously approved the changes to the policy, including those outlined in appendices 1, 2 & 3 of the policy.   



10. Indicative Sanctions Guide

10.1. The Board discussed the Indicative Sanctions Guide which has been produced to compliment the Complaints and Conduct Process (CCP) and assist CCP Panel Members when considering a sanction for proven cases of misconduct. The potential benefits of having the document are: 

· It ensures transparency, fairness, and consistency in UKCP decision-making 
· It ensures that Registrants and Complainants are aware of the process followed by a Panel when considering a sanction
· It may result in fewer appeals and challenges
· It provides the Panel with UCKP’s clear position on sanction and acts as a point of reference
· It will assist Panels who are considering appeals about whether a sanction is too severe
· It will clearly set out UKCP’s approach for the PSA and brings us into line with other regulators

10.2. The Board unanimously approved the Indicative Sanctions Guide, with the caveat that we explore the possibility of imposing financial sanctions, e.g. liability for legal costs.   

11. Insurance for Overseas Members

11.1. Section 3.1.3 of the CCP15 stipulates that UKCP can consider complaints against a registrant if ‘the therapy of practice which is the basis of the complaint was located in the UK or, if not, the Registrant’s current insurance provision is from the UK’.  

11.2. This stipulation limits our regulatory function because if the registrant’s insurance is not from the UK, this means that they are not covered by the CCP and therefore UKCP will have no mechanism to consider complaints about the registrant’s practise.  

11.3. The recommendation from the Registrar is that 3.1.3 of the CCP be removed and that research should be undertaken about overseas members and our ability to regulate them. 

11.4. After discussion, the Board gave an in-principal decision for the research to happen and that, following this research, the changes to point 3.1.3 of the CCP will be signed-off by Chair’s action.

12. [bookmark: _Hlk494802868]Treasurer’s Report & Management Accounts

12.1. NR talked-through his Treasurer’s Report and took questions from the Board. 

12.2. The Finance and Audit Committee (FAC) continue to express concern that the risks of volunteer payments have not yet been identified.

12.3. There continue to be issues with a certain college not moving to CAF Bank. At NR’s request, the Board gave their backing to the insistence that the college in question move to CAF Bank, however the timing of this is to be decided by the FAC, MP and SN.

12.4. As per the FAC’s recommendation, the Board unanimously approved the re-appointment of Sayer Vincent as the UKCP auditors for 2017 / 2018. 

12.5. The Board unanimously approved the UKCP Reserves Policy.

13. UKCP Budget 2017 / 2018

13.1. The Board discussed the UKCP overall Budget for the next financial year, and the discussion included the following points:

13.1.1. MP saw no future in having any more ‘Black Man on the Couch’ events.

13.1.2. It was clarified that we have £156k in the Discretionary Fund.

13.1.3. Costs for the Digital Delivery Project are not included in the budget as they were applied to last year’s budget.

13.1.4. Regarding increasing the number of UKCP members, DF suggested that in January the Board could give the directive to the UKCP Office that membership must be increased by X amount by a certain date. AJC commented that increasing access to training would increase membership.

13.2. Following discussion, the overall UKCP Budget 2017 / 2018 was approved by a unanimous vote. 

13.3. The detailed costs for some of the initiatives outlined by SN in her earlier presentation are to be decided, and will come from the £156k in the Discretionary Fund.  

14. [bookmark: _Hlk494804837]Volunteering Programme

14.1. The Board discussed the paper from Ioana Miron (UKCP Volunteer Liaison Administrator) regarding the creation of a Volunteering Programme. The programme aims to renew the organisation’s commitment to thinking more strategically about volunteering, and to enable people to contribute and make a difference to the profession through volunteering. 

14.2. MP, KC & SG volunteered to be involved in the programme.

14.3. The Board would like Continual Professional Development (CPD) be included as part of the project.

14.4. The Board would like the issue of Volunteer Payments (see also point 12.2) to be addressed as part of the project, in conjunction with the Finance & Audit Committee.

15. Alternative Dispute Resolution (ADR) Policy

15.1. The Board reviewed the policy and JL requested the following minor amendments:

15.1.1. In the section ‘Before you Begin’ under the heading ‘Talk to your therapist’ the 2nd sentence is to be changed to read ‘Sometimes a therapist may not realise that there may be an issue…’ and later in the same sentence it should read ‘…an opportunity to acknowledge the issue’.

15.1.2. In the section ‘Confidentiality’ it mentions ‘facilitation and mediation’ in the opening paragraph but only mentions mediation in the 2 bullet-points below. ‘Mediation’ is to be replaced with ‘facilitation / mediation’ or ‘mediator’ replaced with ‘facilitator / mediator’ where appropriate in both bullet-points.  

15.2. The ADR Policy was approved by a unanimous vote, pending the above amendments.

16. Professional Standards Development Work Report

16.1. The report from the Registrar contains a request for the approval of a definition of ‘Good Standing’.

16.2. After discussion the Board decided that more work needs to be done to define ‘Good Standing’. There are issues around who has power and control (e.g. the UKCP Office or the Colleges). The recent issue concerning one of our Organisational Members also needs to be considered, plus the issue of complaints that are pending. 

17. Proposed Byelaw Amendments 

17.1. The Board reviewed the paper from the Registrar which proposes to amend the UKCP Byelaws to allow our Organisational Members to sponsor students and trainees for Student and Therapist-in-Training Membership of UKCP.

17.2. The request to amend 6.4 & 6.5 of the Byelaws was approved by a unanimous vote, subject to the confirmation that there will be the same level of training rigour.

18. Professional Regulatory Committee of the Colleges & Faculties (PRCCF) Report

18.1. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

18.1.1. College & Faculty Chairs are to be invited to Board meetings, with 4 chairs attending at each meeting. Potentially there will be a dinner prior to each Board meeting to which the attending College and Faculty Chairs will be invited.  

19. Education, Training and Practice Committee (ETPC) Report

19.1. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

20. Regulation & Quality Assurance Team (RQAT) Report

20.1. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

21. AOB

21.1. Outgoing Trustees

21.1.1. As this was the last Board meeting for both KC and DF the Board gave great thanks and appreciation for all their work during their respective terms as trustees, and presentations and applause were given to both. 

22. Next Meeting

22.1. Friday 26 January 2018, 09:30 to 16:00, UKCP Office, 2 America Square, London 
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